

P.O. Box 1002 Millersville, PA 17551-0302 www.millersville.edu

Provost and Vice President for Academic Affairs

Phone: 717-871-7555

## **MEMORANDUM**

TO: University Community

**FROM:** Vilas A. Prabhu, Ph.D., M.B.A.

Provost and Vice President

for Academic Affairs

**DATE:** March 30, 2020

SUBJECT: APPOINTMENT OF EXECUTIVE ASSOCIATE TO THE PROVOST

I am pleased to announce that Ms. Kathleen (Kathy) Nazarenus has been appointed Executive Associate to the Provost, effective March 28, 2020. She will assume the role formerly held by Ms. Gloria Dao. During these first days, as Ms. Nazarenus becomes familiar with the operations of the Office of the Provost, please copy Gloria Dao and Nancy Korycinski on all communications.

Ms. Nazarenus joins Millersville University from her most recent position as a Human Services Program Specialist Supervisor with the Commonwealth of Pennsylvania. Her prior experience with the Commonwealth includes assignments as a Human Services Program Specialist in two different offices, Mental Health and Substance Abuse Services and Long-Term Living. Before her service with the Commonwealth, she held positions with York County and with QVC, Inc., in Lancaster. Ms. Nazarenus has a strong background in teamwork and collaboration with diverse constituencies. She received five QVC awards for exceptional leadership and commitment to her work and has extensive experience in a variety of software packages, including familiarity with SAP, ESS and the Microsoft Office Suite. Ms. Nazarenus holds a B.A. in English from the University of Maryland, College Park.

I also would like to take this opportunity to thank the search committee, whose members included Marilyn Retamar, Andy Welaish and Marie Zufelt, with co-chairs Nancy Korycinski and Donna Peters.

Please join me in welcoming Kathy Nazarenus to Millersville University. Due to the unusual circumstances of the coronavirus pandemic, we will not be able to see her in person during her first days, but I encourage members of the University Community to reach out to her by email (Kathy.Nazarenus@millersville.edu) to welcome her.